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Board of Retirement

Orange County Employees Retirement System
2223 Wellington Avenue

Santa Ana, CA 92701

Dear Members of the Board:

We are pleased to present this report giving the results of the December 31, 2001,
actuarial valuation and investigation of your Retirement System. The System
continues to be a well-funded system determined using reasonable actuarial
methods and assumptions.

This year in addition to the valuation, an actuarial investigation was completed. The
investigation studied the non-investment experience of the system during the last
three years. We compared the assumptions used for retirement, turnover
{termination of employment with deferred rights to benefits), withdrawal, disability
and mortality against actual experience.

This year, for the first time, we reviewed experience separately by employer. For this
purpose, we combined small employers with the County. After a review of
experience, we recommended certain changes in demographic assumptions. We
further recommended that we create two sets of assumptions for General Members
(OCTA and all others) and two sets for Safety Members (Law Enforcement and Fire
Authority).

The valuation was based on financial statement and employee data furnished by the
Retirement Office. The data provided was generally excellent.

The results shown in this report are reasonable actuarial results. However, a different
set of results could also be considered reasonable actuarial results, since the
Actuarial Standards of Practice describe a “best-estimate range” for each assumption,
rather than a single best-estimate value. Thus, reasonable results differing from
those presented in this report could have been developed by selecting different
points within the best-estimate ranges for various assumptions. '
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We would like to take this opportunity to express our appreciation for the courtesy
and cooperation accorded us by the Retirement Office during the course of our work.

Timothy J, Zarnell M.AAA., AS.A.
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